
De Pere Soccer Booster Club 
 Minutes from August 27, 2008 

De Pere High School 7:00 pm 
 

Attendance:  Diane Balcer, Kim Thompson,  Kim Conrad, Connie Gloe, Janet Miller, Judy Van 
Ryzin, Bill Van Ryzin, Karen Snider, Brian Kuss, Laura Keyser 
 
1.  Introductions 
2.  Treasurer Transition: Transition from Nanette Bethke to Tim & Kris Splittgerber. We are 
also transferring from Peach Tree to Quicken. Based on this transition, we do not have full 
financial reports.  Will be available at next meeting. 
 OLD BUSINESS: 
3. Thank you card was received and read from Nanette Bethke in response to the Booster 
Club’s appreciation gift for her 6 years of service to the club. 
4. Spring of 08- Jerry Lintz cleaned the grill for the season. Request for the secretary to 
send out a thank you note. 
5.   Brashier Field sound system- Based on our vote, $2000 was contributed to the new sound 
system from the club. System is installed and up and running for the season. Payment to be 
made in September 
6. Varsity team traveling to Waunakee Tournament- Friday August 29th. Booster pays for 
hotel rooms and $10 per player food per diem. Kim and Bill Conrad will help to organize food 
for the tournament day sponsored by club.  
7. Girls’ team captain activities posted on the website. 
NEW BUSINESS: 
8. Redbird Rally- September 12 we will have a table from 4:15-6:45.  Will sell soccer hats, 
bags, earrings, decals and new scarves.   Lollipop tree for kids to win a free item.  (Will 
borrow tree from Mary Jo Krohn) 
9. Redbird Scarves- cost about $9.95- will sell for $15.00. Should be here by September 10th. 
Presold 22 as of this date. 
10. Fan Go Bird Night-September 15th. Connie Gloe will help to distribute invites to be handed 
out by players- 2 per player. Fan prize being put together by Diane Balcer 
11. Parents’ Night – September 23- Mailing will go to all parents. Laura Keyser will assist with 
mailing.  Social and food will be served after game in common along with parent introduction. 
Booster will do subs- Drinks provided by school and families to provide other items – list 
divided by alphabet. 
12. Senior Night- October 20th- Junior parents to assist with gift organization- Janet Miller, 
Connie Gloe, Judy Van Ryzin.  Budget provides some funding and a small contribution from the 
underclassmen players. 
13. Posters- photos taken today August 27th.  125 posters to be printed.  Each player will get 
one and then distributed to De Pere Businesses. 
14. Ball Persons- Still needed.  Would like to find a coordinator to help find for each game. 
15. Booster Support- Budget provides a small amount to support soccer player’s immediate 
family members for support. Booster will purchase gift certificate for mother of a male and 



female soccer player both facing cancer treatments.  Recommendation made for $25 
certificate for a spa treatment and dinner certificate respectively.   Dinners will be 
organized for male soccer players’ family by Kim Conrad. Vote approved. 
16. Connie Gloe will check into purchasing powder Gatorade for players and providing this. 
17. Tents available (Boosters owns 2) if there is a parent willing to put up in inclement 
weather. 
Next meeting: Was scheduled for September 24 at 7:00 but due to a hectic soccer season 
meeting was rescheduled for October 27 at 7:00 PM. 

 


